Sample Email/Letter to Send to California Assembly Members (Updated July 21, 2016)
Date
RE: Concerns regarding SB 1146 (Lara) and its impact on educational access for California students
Dear Assembly Member [Last Name], (find your representative)
I am writing to express serious concerns about SB 1146, as the bill unnecessarily harms faith-based colleges and universities and the students who desire to attend them. As amended on June 30, SB 1146 would jeopardize Cal Grant access for students, including minority and first generation students, who choose to attend faith-based institutions in California. By removing this crucial source of aid, the bill impairs educational access and reduces choice for some of California’s most financially disadvantaged students. Additionally, though the free exercise of religion is guaranteed by the U.S. and California Constitutions, SB 1146 would subject religious institutions to lawsuits simply because they express their long-held faith tenets in their institutional policies and practices.
California is made stronger by its higher education institutions and the diversity of options available to students of all backgrounds. Faith-based institutions serve students who are ethnically, socioeconomically, and religiously diverse. These schools work hard to provide an excellent educational experience and operate in full compliance with local, state, and federal laws. They value transparency and aim to serve and care for all students, including LGBT students. They do not tolerate the harassment or bullying of any student.
Students choose to attend these schools not despite but because they express faith holistically, in every aspect of curriculum and campus life. Though California has been a leader when it comes to diverse options in higher education, SB 1146 would needlessly limit choice for students who desire to attend a distinctly religious institution, one that develops them academically as well as spiritually.
Please take a stand for educational access/choice and oppose SB 1146 unless amended. I believe California can, and must, live up to its heritage of inclusion and pluralism by continuing to protect both students and religious institutions.
Sincerely,
First Last
Address
City, State, ZIP
